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Q5

AppendixC1

The Council has indicated that it may need to increase its
council share of the council tax by a maximum of 1.99%.
This would increase council tax for a Band D property to
£128.92. What are your views on this level of increase in

council tax?

Answered: 34  Skipped: 0

Strongly
support

0% 10% 20% 30% 40% 50% 60%

ANSWER CHOICES RESPONSES
Strongly support 0.00%
Support 32.35%
Don't mind 17.65%
Disagree 17.65%
Strongly disagree 32.35%
TOTAL

70% 80% 90% 100%

n

n



Budget Consultation Responses Appendix C1

Q6

The Council is proposing to freeze car parking charges for
2018/19. What are your views on this proposal?

Answered: 34  Skipped: 0

Strongly
support
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ANSWER CHOICES RESPONSES

Strongly support 32.35% n
Support 17.65% 6
Don’t mind 14.711% 5
Disagree 20.59% 7
Strongly disagree 14.71% 5
TOTAL 34
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Q7
The Council is proposing to freeze garden waste collection
fees for 2018/19. What are your views on this proposal?

Answered: 34  Skipped: 0

Strongly
support
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ANSWER CHOICES RESPONSES

Strongly support 47.06% 16
Support 23.53% 8
Don't mind 20.59% 7
Disagree 5.88% 2
Strongly disagree 2.94% 1
TOTAL 34
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Q8 |
The Council is not proposing to make any changes to

standards in front line services for 2018/19. What do you
think about this proposal?

Answered: 34  Skipped: 0
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Agree 67.65% 23
Disagree 32.35% n
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Q9

The Council is not proposing to make any changes
to grants to the voluntary sector for 2018/19. What do you
think about this proposal?

Answered: 34  Skipped: 0
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ANSWER CHOICES RESPONSES

Agree 61.76% 2
Disagree 38.24% 13
TOTAL
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Q10

The Council plans to use £1.845 million of New Homes
Bonus to protect the delivery of existing services to the
community. Any New Homes Bonus received in excess of
this amount will be made available to fund investment in
initiatives which support the Council priorities. What are
your views on this proposal?

Answered: 34  Skipped: 0

Strongly
support
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ANSWER CHOICES RESPONSES

Strongly support 14.711% 5
Support 41.18% 14
Don't mind 26.47% 9
Disagree 2.94% 1
Strongly disagree 14.71% 5
TOTAL 34
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Qn

Since 2013 the Council has provided grants to some Town
and Parish Councils to compensate them for council tax
lost through changes to accounting arrangements for
Council Tax Benefit (now known as Local Council Tax
Support). The grants were funded through Revenue
Support Grant received by Cotswold District Council. With
effect from April 2019, the District Council will no longer
receive any Revenue Support Grant from central
government. The Council is therefore phasing out the
grant to the Town and Parish Councils. The Council has
proposed that 2018/19 will be the final year that grant
funding for the Local Council Tax Support Scheme will be
made available to Town and Parish Councils. What are
your views on this proposal?

Answered: 34  Skipped: 0
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Don't mind X
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Strongly support 14.71% 5
Support 20.59% /j
Don’t mind 35.29% 12
Disagree 23.53% 8
Strongly disagree 5.88% 2
TOTAL 34
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1)

6)

7)

Q12

Do you have any further comments for the Council to
consider as part of its budget setting meeting in February?
Please note that roads/highways are the responsibility of
Gloucestershire County Council and not Cotswold District
Council

Answered: 16  Skipped: 18

There has to be stronger investment in our towns infrastructures and services A key
priority should be recycling rewarding households for good practice and perhaps
fining households for poor practice. Completely disagree with any council tax hike.
These are stealth taxes on top of everything else hard working but struggling
households have to endure. Charge more for town centre car parks less for car parks
on outskirts of town.

With the approval of the Chesterton development, the CDC must make serious plans
to mitigate the effects of such an increase in population. In particular, the CDC must
take a positive role in the re-establishment of a rail link to Kemble.

You do not represent the people you serve. The services you do offer are poor. You
do not offer good return on investment.

| think that the council should increase charges on opt-in revenue stream services
only (green waste, car parking, planning, building control) provided by the authority,
and avoid raising council tax at all costs - it will be deemed fairer on residents.
Residents in some areas of the Cotswolds saw quite an increase in local parish
precept of council tax (Moreton in Marsh saw a hefty rise as an example) last yearthis
is understandable as town/parish councils have had services to them devolved and
being dealt with on a more local level, thus needing more money required to carry out
the services that used to be carried out by other authorities and funding has been
significantly cut or deminished. (An example of this is Youth Work in Moreton is all
delivered now by our town council...this used to be delivered by Glos County Council).

Skate boarding park or somthing like for the teenagers as all this new tax revenue
from new estates how about giving something back to the community there is nothing
for the vast number of them to do evenings and weekends how about shelters on the
parks too the youth club is NOT ENOUGH

Make things a lot better for disabled people.

Apart from the requirement for more parking in Cirencester there are very few new
investments being considered over this budget period, and although any excess in
New Housing Bonus will be used for the 'Council's priorities' it would be nice if we
were able to be more specific. Forward planning is looking at potential infrastructure
projects for 106 agreements and other monies coming from new development, and it
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would be good to have some 'joined up thinking' between the forward plan and the
budget processes. 3 items which | would like to be in the mix for prioritisation and the
allocation of some money:- - The feasibility study to build an uitra-light railway system
between Kemble and Cirencester. - The inclusion of funds to investigate the feasibility
of a Western Cirencester By-Pass. - A review of our loans to charities and the
possibility of writing these off (in particular CHYP) Please don't hesitate to get in touch
if you want any further information on any of the above.

-

8) Does filling this in make any difference. Looks like just to tick the boxes. Not much of
a questionnaire!

9) Unsure where the £1.845 million from New Homes Bonus is coming from, and so
cannot answer the question properly. If it is money accrued already through homes
already built, then | agree. If the figure has anything to do with Bathurst's proposed
2,350 homes at Chesterton Cirencester, then | more than strongly disagree as none
of these should be built as the local house build numbers have already been met, any
new house built would be pure overdevelopment. Mass amount of houses should not
be built at Cirencester wrecking the town further just to obtain this bonus.

10) Regarding Question 8 , | fully agree that no retrograde changes in standards in front
line services, but cost efficient improvements should always be sought. Regarding
grants to Town and Parish Councils , grants should continue to be made available
through local Councillors, they would be more focused and objective than Precept
subsidies. Due to new housing in principal settlements, income from Precept would
naturally increase and compensate for the loss of the Local Council Tax Support
Grant.

11)  The Council should use new homes bonus to provid necessary infrastructure... to
support new homes instead of putting pressure on existing facilities. The Council
should be more commercially minded and make investments in property in order to
bring in Revenue .. they should invest 1. Property through the HRA for market rent
homes to take pressure off of the housing waiting list. We need a more financially
savvy Council who creates revenue through investment like other authorities instead
of expecting residents to keep stumping up more and more money they can't afford.
It's taking the easy way or .. if you are not capable then get someone in who is ....

12)  To strongly consider further budgetary impacts on the 2350 housing development
plan. We need to prepare for the inevitable and need to prepare now.

13) [ don't support any raises in council funding. Car parking - this is a shambles and to
even consider charging more for a service that is failing to deliver is unacceptable.
Garden waste - again, the service provided needs to be consistent. Countless times
our garden waste bin has disappeared only to reappear a few days later. | would like
to know exactly what any change in budget allocation would be used for, I'm my
opinion and I've been living here 10 years this year and it seems that budgets are
increasing and services are disappearing. That's my concern.

14)  There should be no increase in Council tax or any charges for residents for essential

services. If savings need to be made to achieve this, non essential services should be
cut.

15) Increase council tax significantly to fund house building for the homeless
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-

16)

AppendixC1

More generally not convinced we need all the different levels of governance, Moret_on
Town Council, Cotswold District Council, Gloucestershire County Council - all require

financing and infrastructure so at least two could merge to reduce running costs? As
an area encouraging tourism, agree with holding parking costs but need to ensure
areas where population is growing that facilities are fit for purpose. For example, in
Moreton in Marsh the central town area is increasingly challenging regarding car
parking. Traffic management throughout CDC needs reviewing as traffic flows

through Stow on the Wold in particular are appalling in summer periods.

Letter received from a resident in Moreton-in-Marsh

16 January 2018

Mrs Jenay Poole

Chief Financa Officer
Colswold District Council
Trinity Road
CIRENCESTER GL7 1PX

Dear Mrs Poolo

SUGGESTION FOR COURCIL MEETING ON 20 FEBRUARY AS REQUESTED IN
“THE COTSWOLD NEWS".

| am avare that Cotswold District Counciliors work extramsly hard on our behalf
however:-

1 Why must we pay for "consultation’ meetings alfecting different towns and villages
whan decisions have altsady been made by the Council and retepayers know that
their views aro irrelevant and highly unlikely to bo listened 107 How much do lhosa
meetings cost?

2 The quastion of outside consultants is also worrying. Suroly the Council has
many well-qualified members of stafl able to cover these duties. Centracts for those
pocple ssem heavily weighted on tho side of the consultant itis obviously in thelr
interost to profeng the consuliation for as tong as possible. | would have thought that
the budget for each project should have a fixed percantage set aslda for consultation
fees, which should never be exceeded.

3 |understand that the dreadful state of the county’s roads is the responsibility of
Gloucestarshire Highways. But | am sure that CDC has to pay them large sums to
cover this expense, and has a responsibility to see our monoy Is not wasted by them
— a3 It abvigusly is)

Why do they send out surveyors to look at tha holes; measure their dopth, and
spend time spray-painting lines round them? Then a road crew eventually comes to
put a spadeful of tarmac into the marked hela and tamp H down. If cold weather and
snow then arrive the filling crumbles and breaks up, Also, by the time the road crew
arrives several other holas hava reachod the regulation dopth for filling in and the
whols thing starts again. What a waste.

Not to mention the places where 10 or 12 square metres of road has 20 to 30 small
holes which are individually filled in. 2 weeks later it needs dolng again, when a large
patch should hava been used in the first placo.

Why doasn’t the foreman of a road crew make has own decisions without
measuring the dapth of gach hole and fill thom In as appropriate. Ho can then repart
back to the dopariment if the road is really bad, and anly at that time should
expensive sutveyors go oul and approve the use of a large patch or even tolal re-
surfacing.

This would save money, last far longer and hopefully also stop so much
compensation paid to drivors whose cars have been damaged.

Thank you for what you've done to date and keap up the good work!

Yours sincoroty SRS
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Email responses to Budget Consultation inbox

[ To: budget consuitation
Cc
Subject: Medium Term Budget Strategy

| am emailing to express my support for allocating funding to carry out a feasibility study into providing a light rail facility between Kemble and
Cirencester following the old railway line and creating a park and ride facility adjacent to the proposed Chesterton farm development with
possible tramway links into the town centre.

This proposal would help to reduce traffic travelling between Kemble and Cirencester and provide an attractive facility for visitors to the town.

Te: budget conmuitation
Cc
Subject: Budget issues

| think CDC needs to focus more on value now, having done a workmanlike job on a range of costs.

Many of the towns and other parts of the district look distinctly down at heel. It is reasonable to note that some of this is due to the bonkers organisation
of local govt, so town and parish councils, district and county don’t manage areas of overiap very well,

| would therefore like to see more iny 1t in the prese of towns, so that roundabouts, parks, pavements etc. are well kept and display suitable
plants and flowers at different times of the year. Roundabouts might include heritage displays such as one sees at Beaune in the Burgundy wine region. At
the same time we should be seeing that verges are clean and mown, fallen trees cleared up and litter is removed regularly.

| understand that some of this is down to town and county councils, but I'd pay a bit more council tax to see CDC focus on co-ordinating and even funding
some of this work.

It was done by borough, urban district and rural district councils in the 19505 when money was scarce, so there's no excuse now!!

To: budget consultation
Cc
Subject: Views on Budget issues

I would like to point out that the various monetary awards made to a variety of causes comes from the pockets of the ratepayers of the district. When
reading the latest edition of Cotswold News one might be tempted to believe that monies came from the personal wealth of the Councillors named.
For example Coundilior Annett states..... “l am very pleased to be able to award.......etc etc ( Business Relief....page 3).

He goes on in another item on same page “ We can invest in much needed community assets......£200,000. Etc etc.

He is not the only member of CDC to give this impression that his personal largesse and munificence, accrued no doubt from the huge expenses and
allowances paid to Councillors, brought about this funding rather than the CDC dipping into the ratepayer diminishing pot of gold.

Could our part in this be mentioned occasionally please.



